Upton Snodsbury Parish Council

Held at Upton Snodsbury Village Hall Tuesday 21st January 2014
Open Meeting 7.30pm
Present: Steve Share SS (Chair), Catherine Milner CM, Terry Eagle TE, Jim Round JR. Roger Peart RP
In attendance: Louise Salisbury (Clerk/RFO), District Councillor Linda Robinson, PCSO Julie Pardoe, 2 members of the public.
Agenda

14/72

Apologies: Cllr Paul Seymour, CCllr Rob Adams
14/73 
Minutes:  Approval of minutes from 19th Nov 2013. Agreed as a true record. SS signed.
14/74
District/County Councillor Reports from Linda Robinson & Rob Adams:  

LR began by saying that the Planning Inspector undertook a site visit as part of the appeal application for the proposed broiler farm.  The brook was low despite the amount of rain we have had.  LR emphasised she was unable discuss anything with the Inspector but did suggest that he drove through Upton Snodsbury, Cowsden, Moorend Farm and Naunton Beauchamp to obtain a clear perspective of the area that would be effected by the application.  A decision would be made within 4 to 5 weeks.

The SWDP pre hearing took place in October.  It is clear housing numbers are too low and need to be reviewed.  Numbers will be proposed in February 2014 with finals published around April with final approval around Election time next year.  The PC asked if there was to be any change in the planning application process to stop developers ‘land banking’.  LR stated there was currently nothing like that suggested, but changes would be welcome.  Developers would also only build on land areas where they know they can sell.  The PC stated that single householders throughout the country have increased, are there any further stipulations about the ‘type’ of houses a developer is allowed to build.  LR said that all developers have to have a varied housing mix.

LR mentioned the Conservational Plan which will soon be reviewed prior to public consultation.  LR feels this will be of great benefit to Upton Snodsbury if approved.
14/75

Crime Report: 
The PC welcomed PCSO JP to her first meeting.  JP stated it would be difficult to get to every meeting as she has lots of villages to cover.  She would send regular reports though prior to meetings if unable attend.  
Reported thefts were:

Spate of catalytic convertor thefts in Worcester Road and Malvern – advice is to report anything unusual, thefts were quick. 

Torchlight in the Church yard, two youths stopped – no further action.  
Three lads in a black car were questioned in the village.  This car has been seen at the park – no further action at present as no problems with them.  
Public order incident at The Oak – no action required.

RTC – vehicle ended up in a ditch.

Resident in Church Lane reported some cones missing – later found at the school.

Dormston – 5 attempted shed break-ins.  3 successful – hedge trimmer and strimmers taken.
PSCO JP wished to emphasise the need for people to be aware.

JP stated that the parking outside the school was still an issue at peak times.  JP had been informed that the humps of grass in the carpark were to be flattened to giving more parking, could the PC confirm this.  PC stated the carpark was under utilised as most school visitors park alongside the road.
JP reported that she had carried out speed checks on the A422 and the average speed over a number of cars was 31.75mph.  JP stated she was visible with a speed gun by the pub.  She had also spoken to the safer road partnership who had said they would not come out to survey the traffic until highways have officially confirmed the change in the speed restrictions on the A422.  Cllr TE stated that the information from the VAS contradicted JP’s information as several ‘hits’ have been reported.  A ‘hit’ is achieved when the speed is in excess of 30mph.  The change in the speed restriction took place 18months ago and was clearly signed.  It would appear the safer road partnership had been misinformed.  The PC stated that white gates were now a visual deterrent to speeding motorists but the safer road partnership would be able to enforce.  

JP suggested that the PC sent her the information obtained from the VAS on a regular basis, which she could send to the safer road partnership. Cllr TE to action.
JP also requested dates of future meetings and the AGM be forwarded to her, when known.  LS to action

14/76

Progress Reports from Parish Activities:
a) SS –

Newsletter: to be produced within one week of receiving draft minutes, TE to approve content.

Orchard Site: Communication had been received from Cala homes and it was agreed that the PC would meet with them to discuss the application.  The PC is mindful of the ‘ransom strip’ of land which if sold could give access via Cutts Pool Lane.  The value of that land needs to be ascertained.  The PC are aware that if access was to go through School Lane, road alterations would cost approx £20k.  SS stated that expert advice would have to be sought.  Cala may adopt the Cambridge Principle, whereby the ‘right of way’ could be worth 1/6th of the development cost.  SS has a contact he can call on who maybe able to provide a ‘free’ valuation. SS to action
Cllr JR proposed that a sub-committee of three Cllrs be formed to meet with Cala.   Cllr TE and CM had already been in discussions with Highways so for continuity it was agreed they should stand.  Cllr SS also wanted to stand, but it was agreed that the Chair should be bought into any later negotiations when decisions were to be made.  Cllr RP suggested he attend the meetings to minute discussions.  JR proposed, CM seconded, all in favour.  SS suggested that an email be sent to Cala informing them of the sub-committee and request a meeting as soon as possible.  SS to action
Garage Site: rumours are that Cala Homes are not able develop the site due to financial complications.  The site is owned by several parties, one of which is a bank.  The PC asked LR if a compulsory purchase order could be forced, LR said this would not be an option.  The PC raised concerns that the site is currently not being managed safely.  There are fences down which can make access easy, providing a hazardous environment for children.  It was agreed that the PC should contact the Council and ask them who is ultimately responsible for the site.  LS to action
b) TE –
Lengthsman: Usual business, VAS data received which will now be passed on.  Recurring problems with dog fouling in the alleyways.  It was suggested that this be mentioned in the newsletter.  A strong message that the grass will not be cut if the problem remains.  SS to action
Owls End Lane:  TE said he had met with Rob Adams and John Fraser (Highways) back in September for a site visit.  Since then two emails have been sent to John Fraser with no response. Points raised and agreed at the time were:

i) Move the VAS to the top of Lion Hill 

ii) Ensure broken white line at the school completed 

iii) 
 Owl End Lane action needed
Cllr TE has spoken to Rob Adams this week who has stated that John Fraser now has no plans to repair Owl End Lane, despite this being approved previously.  SS suggested that TE contact Mr Hobbs, the next line of command above John Fraser about the lack of response and see if the issues can be resolved.  TE to action

Cllr TE mentioned that Severn Trent were presently on the B4082 trying to resolve the ongoing water leak issues.  There have also been problems with flooding at Cutts Pool.  Highways sent a team out and the problem was a blocked culvert under a property.  It was thought that the debris was from a garden or possibly from nearby fields.  It was suggested that a newsletter article could ask homeowners to ensure the culverts outside their properties were cleared.  SS to action
c) JR –


Highways: Nothing to report other than no response to emails sent, same situation as Cllr TE.

d) PS –

Grasscutting: In absence of PS, LS reported that no complaints had been received by the PC.  Invoices for September’s cuts had been received.
e) CM – 
Website:  CM reported that Celia Young looks after the content of the Parish website and that it was regularly updated.  LS added that the Parish content within the Wychavon website was also updated with approved minutes.

Buses: CM had sent a letter to Peter Blake regarding the removal of the Pershore bus service.  Rob Adams was in support of the cause to keep the service.  It was suggested that the bus could travel through Peopleton too.  CM to action



f)     RP -
RP has nothing to report on, but would happily look at the area of footpaths liaising with Hilary Williams and the other volunteers.

14/77

Finance

Precept:  CM stated that the finance committee have proposed an increase to the precept by 1.93% from £3,090 to £3,143.  Any increase above 2% would enforce a referendum.  CM proposed, TE seconded, all in favour.
Within the precept figure a grant of £324 has been given by Wychavon.  This will not be available next year.  If more houses are built within the Parish then a reduction in the precept would not be necessary.  If funding and precepts continue to be cut then the PC would have to assess its viability. 


New Homes Bonus: Cllr CM explained that the finance committee at not met its objectives regarding the VAS as the New Homes Bonus had been cut from £2,766 to £819.  However the white gates had been received free of charge and Cllr TE had spoken to CCllr Rob Adams who was confident he could obtain some funding for the Parish from the County funds.  The PC are to apply for the reduced New Homes Bonus now.  LS to action
The finance committee are confident that with the NHB of £819, half of the surplus from the 2014 balance sheet and the funds from Rob Adams a VAS can be purchased early in the next financial year.  A formal estimate from Westcotec would be obtained.  TE to action
14/78

AOB

Nothing from the floor.
Dates of next meetings:



18th March 2014 Open Meeting 7.30pm


13th May 2014 Open Meeting 7.00pm AGM 7.30pm

Meeting closed.
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